
JENNIFER FRENCH 
MPP Oshawa~~ Deputee provinciale d 'Oshawa 

Ontario 

September 17th, 2024 

Hon. Prabmeet Singh Sarkaria 
Minister of Transportation 
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 128 

Dear Minister Sarkaria, 

As your Ministry is aware, Oshawa City Council passed a resolution on February 26th, 2024 
requesting staff to invest igate the feasibility of adding a 401 interchange at Town line Road. On 
March 21st, 2024, I wrote to you expressing my interest in meeting to discuss this opportunity 
(letter is attached). I am ref reshing this request in light of the letter from Mayor Dan Carter dated 
September 12th, 2024 regarding the Townline interchange. 

Mayor Carter and Oshawa City Council have outlined a few thoughtful points to make the case for 
this new interchange. I am happy to echo their call for Ministry attention to this matter. Please let 
my office know when we can coordinate a meeting to discuss Oshawa's transportation priorit ies. 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer French 
MPP Oshawa 

cc: 

Dan Carter, Mayor, City of Oshawa 
Anthony Am bra, Commissioner of Economic Development Services, City of Oshawa 
Municipality of Clarington, Legislat ive Services 
Regional Municipality of Durham, Legislative Services 

Enclosure: 

Letter dated March 21, 2024 
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JENNIFER FRENCH 
MPP Oshaw a 
Deputee provinciale d 'Oshawa 

March 21, 2024 

Hon. Prabmeet Singh Sarkaria 
Minister of Transportation 
777 Bay Street, 5t h Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 128 

Dear Minister Sarkaria, 

There are many transportation projects and opportunities in the Oshaw a area. I would request a meeting with 
you and your staff for an update on M inistry of Transportation projects in Oshawa, including widening of 
Highway 401, the improvement of the Highway 401 interchange at Harmony Road, the potential for plans for a 
new Highway 401 interchange at Town line Road, and Metrolinx's work on the Bowmanville GO Extension. 

Please let us know when we can coordinate an update. 

Sincere ly, 

Jennifer French 

cc: 

Dan Carter, Mayor, Cit y of Oshaw a 
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